TMSM HIV Prevention Needs Town Hall 09 Summary
On November 19, 2009, at Eros, a community town hall was held by community activists and tm4m, a collaborative effort co-sponsored by Eros, Trannywood Pictures and TRANS: THRIVE (a program of the Asian & Pacific Islander Wellness Center), to discuss the HIV prevention needs of transmen who have sex with men (tmsm) in San Francisco.  The town hall was attended by approximately 30 dedicated people in a roughly equal mix between service providers or community allies and tmsm community members.  Some participants were both community members and service providers.   Department of Public Health Officials attended as well as community allies.  The combination of service providers/allies and community members allowed for an incredibly productive conversation on barriers to receiving and providing tmsm care. 

Community members reported getting services at Cicatrix, Magnet, primary care doctors, Kaiser, Tom Waddell and Lyon Martin.  Community members inconsistently reported disclosing being transgender when they went for services.  Reasons to not disclose included lack of provider understanding; not wanting to have to educate providers; insensitivity to language and identity issues such as sex and gender terminology (e.g., "This is a clinic for men" and assuming someone is not MSM based on voice, presentation or trans identity); as well as needing a test and worrying services are only available for cismen.   

Service providers reported challenges to providing HIV prevention services for tmsm include a lack of appropriate terminology to discuss sexuality with transmen; stigma and transphobia; structural barriers; lack of inclusive data collection; lack of knowledge of risk factors for tmsm and msm who are sleeping with tmsm; fear of disclosure; difficulty reaching out to tmsm; and a need to better understand tmsm wants/needs.  Several providers expressed a desire to access cultural competency/trans literacy training and to work with their organizations to promote tmsm accessible services.  
Other issues attendees raised included economic barriers to healthcare access (i.e., many transmen don't have insurance); a reduced perception of HIV risk among some transmen; and needs for counseling, support groups, mental health, and substance abuse services.  
The group identified service barrier solutions including trans-competent testing and other services at msm organizations; community building; educating cismen about transmen and their sexiness (countering stigma); and hip and sexy outreach on sexual health/available services for tmsm and partners.  

